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Robert Kilbourn


851633





Thomas Rivett
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Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 19 Nov 2018





Monday 19 March 2018.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  





Kettlestone 100 Club


August: 1st E Bishop, 2nd P Whitehead, 3rd Holliers


Sept: 1st F Dewing, 2nd P Trzebiatowski, 3rd S & G Cliff














Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  7 October 11 am Morning Prayer led by Mary 


21 October 8 am Holy Communion


11 November 10.50 am Remembrance Sunday


18 8 am Holy Communion





Harvest Festival:  A big thank you to all those who joined us and helped in any way to make the service and supper such a happy and enjoyable event. Well done to the readers who told us about Harvest Traditions, Norfolk Farming in the 1930's, effects of the weather on crops this year and the Biblical story of The Sower, read so beautifully by Eva. This year the supper was ham and salmon, accompanied by hot potatoes and all kinds of salads. For 'afters' we had a lovely selection of hot and cold puddings and pies. Congratulations and grateful thanks to all the PCC for such a delightful feast.


'Ladies Who Sing' Concert. It was wonderful to see the church almost full to capacity with neighbours, friends and visitors who really appreciated good music. The Ladies were in excellent voice and the musical Director had included an eleven year old boy soprano who delighted us with Pie Jesu by L. Webber and Alleluia by Mozart. It was an exciting and varied programme, very much enjoyed by the audience. We are thrilled to say that the collection reached over £400 and donations are still coming in. Thank you so much if you supported us.


Remembrance Day, Sunday 11 November: We hope that many of you will join us for this special service. Meet at church at  10.50 am ready to gather round the War Memorial for the first part of the service and the two minute silence. The rest of the service continues inside where we remember those who lost their lives from our own village, nationally and worldwide. We are commemorating the centenary of the end of WW1. After the service please join us for light refreshments in church.


     Mary Townsin,  Churchwarden.








KETTLESTONE VILLAGE HALL EVENTS


OCTOBER ACTIVITIES


Sat 20 Oct: Quiz and Chips – teams of 4, entry fee £2.50 / person. Come and pit your wits against your friends and neighbours whilst enjoying a portion of chips. How good is your memory? We will help make up teams if required.


Tues 23 Oct: Games Afternoon: 2.30- 4.30pm. This has been brought forward a week as October 30th falls during half term.


Fri 26 Oct: Bar Nights & Carpet bowls, 7- 9pm. 


The Games Afternoon and Art Group will be meeting on the last Tuesday of the month during the Autumn, Winter and Spring months unless you are notified otherwise (see October above), and the Carpet Bowls evenings will continue to take place on the last Friday of each month.  Bar games are also available on most Fridays including snooker, darts and board games.


VILLAGE BOULES COMPETITION


The forecast was being monitored regularly and gave us a few moments of dread, but all seemed to be propitious for the Kettlestone Village Boules Competition.  In previous years the event had been held on the August Bank Holiday Sunday – how glad we were that we decided to put it back to early September!


Pam Whitehead and Martyn Proffitt, our umpires, organised us tactfully and patiently, and we had lots of spectators, many of whom contributed to our BQQ lunch. The home-made lemon drink went down well, as did beer and wine, and the burgers and sausages were cooked to perfection. It was a most enjoyable day, the village showing us what a great community we live in, and the weather smiling on us. Thanks to one and all who came to support us, took part, contributed to the feast, 


and generally helped 


to make what was a 


special village event.


  


Photo courtesy of 


Graham Cliff:  


The winners and 


runners up.




































































ARMISTICE COMMEMORATION KETTLESTONE


These events are being held in honour of Dawn Collins who masterminded the 2014 exhibition


EDITH CAVELL EXHIBITION IN THE CHURCH (On loan from The Forum in Norwich)


Wednesday 3 October to Sunday 21 October: A display about the life and execution of Edith Cavell. 


Open daily (church opening hours).


TRIBUTE TO THE SOLDIERS FROM KETTLESTONE WHO DIED IN WW1 


Eight silhouettes of soldiers, one to represent each of the village fallen will be positioned in the street from the beginning of November.


THEIR LIVES REMEMBERED Kettlestone Village Hall Friday 9 November 7.30pm


A concert of commemorative readings and poems followed by music and songs from WW1.


Free – All Welcome.


REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE All Saints, Kettlestone Sunday 11 November 10.45 am


THEIR LIVES REMEMBERED ARMISTICE EXHIBITION Village Hall Sunday 11 November 1.30 – 5 pm


An exhibition featuring the soldiers from Kettlestone, their military service, what happened to those who returned, and also life in the village leading up to armistice. Free – All Welcome.


Tea and homemade cakes will be available.  (Unfortunately due to the constraints of space we are unable offer a sit down tea.)


Please contact Bridget 878200 or Judith 851633 for further information








Summary of the meeting of Kettlestone Parish Council in September


Following the opening formalities the Vice-Chairman closed the meeting for members of the public to raise matters of concern. One person clarified the reasons behind his application for variation of unilateral undertaking under section 106, attached to planning permission to permit the use of 91 The Street. Others raised concerns, during the meeting, regarding the applications for prior approval for change of use to residential at Church Farm and East Barn; and for the application for an additional duck rearing unit at Clipstone Farm. The District Councillor had nothing to report but took part in discussions about regarding the planning proposals. 


The Vice-Chairman re-opened the meeting and the Parish Council considered its responses to the planning applications and confirmed them as follows:


Variation of unilateral undertaking under section 106, attached to planning permission ref: PF/14/0852 to permit the use of 91 The Street as a long-term residential let. Response: The original planning permission for this property, and the associated section 106 obligation, date back only 4 years to 2014. The key point of the argument to vary this agreement is based on the downward trend of holiday bookings. However, this was already evident in 2014 when the original application was submitted, and no new evidence has been submitted. Due to the relatively recent nature of the covenant Kettlestone Parish Council have no alternative but to object to this application for a variation of the unilateral undertaking under section 106, and therefore reinforce the original permission with its section 106 covenant.


East Barn & Church Farm Barn: change of use from light industrial building to residential dwellings. Response: the Parish Council has no objection to change of use to residential, and indeed would rather see this site put to that use. However, we have concerns about the following: 1. The number of houses proposed for this small site…2. Pedestrian safety on Little Snoring Road...[it] is a single track but well-used road only partly within a 30 mph speed limit…, there is no pavement, it is unlit and there is only a narrow verge with hedges on both sides, and with very little safe refuge for pedestrians. Although the road has notices that it is unsuitable for HGVs, it is the access route to a large duck farming unit which has regular HGV and tractor /trailer movements and seasonal access by HGVs for potatoes etc. 3. The isolation of this site from the main part of the village.... The Parish Council would like it to be noted that any development on the site should be sympathetic with the rest of the village and adjacent buildings, and that any outdoor lighting… should be fully shielded…directed downwards…switched on only when needed, white light low-energy lamps... 


Clipstone Farm House, Erection of an additional duck rearing unit and straw barn. Response: the Parish Council has no objection in principle. However it has concerns about traffic management and environmental offset: (1) Request a condition that Holbrigg Lane is not used by any vehicular traffic… (2) Request a condition that vehicle passing places are constructed on Fulmodeston/Little Snoring Road…. The Parish Council wishes to highlight that it is misleading to quote average vehicle movements in connection with this type of business, when the reality is that there are times of peak activity which can cause extensive disruption on the small rural roads. (3) Requests further environmental offset…(4) Requests public access to be secured to the new wildflower meadow. (5) Requests a large wildlife pond and woodland as extra environmental benefits with public access. (6) Requests a footpath for the community to enjoy the benefits of the open countryside. (7) Verification of environmental data presented by the applicant by an independent expert.


It was noted that the Planning Inspector had upheld the decision by NNDC to refuse the retrospective planning application at land adjacent to 7 The Street for the siting of a mobile home. The caravan is no longer being lived in so that enforcement case has been closed.


It was agreed to have a polyurethane copy made of the village sign (funds have been reserved in the budget). The sign would be packed up and delivered to Signs of the Times in Bedfordshire and a request would be made for the original sign to be returned with the copy. The Clerk was asked to get quotes for re-varnishing/repairing the notice board.


The next Meeting of the Parish Council on Monday 19 Nov 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.














